DC METROPLEX BWI COMMUNITY ROUNDTABLE

c/o Maryland Department of Transportation Aviation Administration 991 Corporate Boulevard Linthicum, Maryland 21090

March 31, 2017

Mr. Michael P. Huerta Administrator Federal Aviation Administration 800 Independence Ave SW Washington DC 20591

Re: Roundtable Resolution to Revert to Pre-DC Metroplex/NextGen Procedures

Dear Mr. Huerta:

As requested by the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), the Maryland Department of Transportation Aviation Administration (MAA) worked with State and County elected officials to form a roundtable made up of community representatives impacted by the implementation of DC Metroplex/NextGen plan.

Now formed, we are identified as the DC Metroplex BWI Community Roundtable (Roundtable), and our first meeting was held on March 21, 2017. During that meeting, we approved the Charter, elected a Chairman and Vice Chairman, and established ourselves as a group of community representatives with the goal of mitigating noise and other harmful impacts and seeking alternatives for populations impacted by DC Metroplex/NextGen implementation. The MAA will provide you with the DC Metroplex BWI Community Roundtable Charter (approved at the meeting) and the Roundtable membership as of March 24, 2017.

We have been advised that the MAA has discussed with the FAA on multiple occasions that the MAA has received thousands of complaints from residents in the vicinity of BWI Marshall following the implementation of the DC Metroplex/NextGen flight paths and procedures. In general, the complainants assert that many aircraft are now flying nearer their homes, whether due to new flight paths, frequency, low altitude or otherwise. The aircraft produce unwanted and unacceptable noise, vibration and other undesirable effects that are traumatic and oppressive, and deprive affected residents of the quiet and peaceful enjoyment of their homes they had prior to the implementation of the procedures. Some residents report that it has become intolerable to stay in their homes due to DC Metroplex/NextGen.

At our March 21 meeting, our Roundtable <u>unanimously</u> adopted the following resolution on an urgent basis:

The DC Metroplex BWI Community Roundtable requests and recommends that the FAA immediately revert to flight paths and procedures that were in place prior to implementation of NextGen and the DC Metroplex plan (i.e., the status quo ante) in order to provide urgent relief to residents adversely affected by these new flight paths and procedures, while a more deliberate and public-facing process to develop and implement NextGen and a DC Metroplex plan is undertaken.

The Roundtable also requests that you and other senior officials of the FAA participate in our next meeting on April 18, 2017 to (1) respond to this urgent resolution and (2) provide a review of stakeholder feedback from the October 27, 2016 open house sponsored by the MAA and FAA.

This is a matter that is of the utmost importance to the residents and communities harmed by the FAA's development and implementation of DC Metroplex/NextGen flight paths and procedures. While we welcomed the sincere acknowledgement by the FAA representative at our March 21 meeting that the FAA erred in the development and implementation of DC Metroplex/NextGen and his assurances that the FAA is committed to addressing the harm it has created, we have yet to see evidence of that commitment. We need for the FAA to make resolving this issue a top priority. We need for the FAA to take responsibility for the harm it has caused and is causing the BWI communities and residents and lead the efforts to correct this harm urgently.

The Roundtable has requested the MAA to transmit this letter to you. I would be pleased to meet with you and can be reached at any time on my mobile phone 443-995-0259 to discuss.

Very sincerely,

Lance Brasher Chairman.

DC Metroplex BWI Community Roundtable

cc: Mr. Christopher Yates, DC Metroplex BWI Community Roundtable Vice Chair

Mr. Carmine Gallo, Regional Administrator, Eastern Region, FAA

Ms. Elizabeth Ray, Vice President, Mission Support Services, FAA

Mr. Ricky Smith, Executive Director/CEO MAA

Mr. Paul Shank, P.E., Chief Engineer, Div. of Planning & Engineering, MAA

Ms. Ellen Sample, Director, Office of Real Estate & Noise Abatement, MAA